


 

 

 22
nd

  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

AUGUST 28, 2016 
Today’s Readings                            Readings for 9/04/16                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
22nd Sunday            23rd Sunday 

Sir 3: 17-18,20,28-29          Wis 9: 13-18 

Heb 12: 18-19, 22-24                Phim 9: 10. 12-17 

Lk 14: 1,7-14          Lk 14: 25-33 

 

 

     MASS INTENTIONS  AUG. 29
th

  TO SEPT. 4
TH

   2016 

Monday 9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Tuesday 9:00 a.m.  Communion Service 

Wednesday 9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Thursday  9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Friday  9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Saturday  4:00 p.m. Guerriero Family 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

9:30 a.m. 

11:15 a.m. 

Stewart Family 

Camille Kiedrowski 

Emma Felter 

(SI)  Special Intentions (B) Birthday (A) Anniversary 

(H) Health  

 

PRAY FOR THE SICK: Please notify the Church office if 

you are in need of prayer, so that we can include you in our Prayer 

List. Please pray for Michael Barlow, Lawrence Boden, Roy Broyles, 

Aaron Carter, Mary Cochran,  Kemper (Scoop) Cline, Ginger 

Corvin,, Kathleen Douglas, Steve Ferguson, Don Green, Jo Anne 

Heaps, Ronnie Heaps, Jill Hoffinger, John Hufnagel, Scott Jackson, 

Janet Jourdan,, Kelly Lally, Candace Webb Lee, Katherine Miller,  

Jim Mixon, Chuck & Susan Pace, Mack Palmer, Genelia Peagler, 

Kathy Puskar, David Ritchie, Holly Ritchie, Joe Roberts, Barbara 

Schroll, Jeanne Berg Stith, Cheri Stivers, Shirley Suggs, Linda Webb, 

Michael Webb, James W. Webb,  Kimberly Weidner, Marie Weller, 

Jim & Bev Wilson,  Barbara Wunner. 

 

 

SCHEDULE FOR WEEKEND OF 9/04/16 
Ministry Sat 4 pm Sun 8 am Sun 9:30  Sun 11:15  

Priest HK HK HK HK 

Lectors D Logan S McCain J Edwards R Oursler 

EM M Demski A Chaney J Bowman P Seneschal 

 L Fritz S Dieter C Hoopert P Era 

 D Hughes T Dieter B Hoopert C Era 

 B Mank S Muller L Hall M Rudell 

 D Phillips    

Server H Arnett A Engel A Racine E Cassidy 

 G Arnett A Engel E Sealy W Cassidy 

  L Weber  J McCarty 

Sacristan B Stewart   B Oursler 

 

SUNRISE COMMUNION SERVICE 
 St. Mary’s offers a Communion Service every 

Wednesday at 6:00 a.m.  All are welcome to 

attend.  For more information please contact, 

Mike Dodson @ 717-382-4756  

 

.FROM FR. KUNKEL 
             

       During Ronald Reagan’s first term as President of the 

United States, a politically ambitious young man landed a job 

in the White House.  After his first day on the job, he decided 

to call his mother.  “Mom,” he said proudly, “this has been a 

big day for me.  I actually shook hands with the President!  

And, you know what?  I’m calling you from the White 

House!” His mother’s response, however, wasn’t quite what 

he had expected.  “Son, this has been a big day for me too,” 

she said.  “At last I managed to clean out the attic!”  

 

       This weekend in our Gospel, Jesus invites us to be God-

like in our concerns and in our compassion.  He invites us to 

forget ourselves.  We are not to be so insecure that we need to 

have our dignity acknowledged, but we are to be self-forgetful 

in a positive sense. We are to look outwards to the needs of 

others, rather than just inwards to gratify our own egos and 

petty concerns.   

 

       Thus, if we truly have a real sense of who God is, we will 

always acknowledge his greatness and our lowliness.  That is 

true humility - not a mock sense of unworthiness, but a 

healthy groundedness.  Only the fool allows himself to 

become puffed up with pride.  Only the fool is so full of his 

own self-importance that he forgets who God is.  Only the fool 

commits idolatry, for he makes a god out of himself!   

 

       Actually, it is the poor, the lowly and the needy that 

remind us of the real truth about us all.  We all depend on 

God!  We are all poor in his sight.  The wise person is the one 

who relies on God, not on himself.   

 

       Many things can take the place of God: fame, popularity, 

wealth, power, influence.  But these are all things that will 

surely pass.  There is no lasting security in any of them.  As 

Jesus spells out so clearly, true, lasting happiness lies only in 

associating with the needy and the helpless.  It comes from 

doing what we can to help them, not in hope of a reward, but 

simply because they remind us that we are all human.  We are 

all in the same boat.  We all depend on God’s mercy.   

 

       We must never be tempted to set ourselves up as objects 

of worship, for no one is rich in the sight of God.  The poor 

remind us of our duty to each other as sisters and brothers in 

Christ.  They show us our absolute need to acknowledge God 

as God!!   
    

 

 

  ALTAR FLOWERS 
In memory of Camille Ann Kiedrowski by her 

husband.  Flowers donated in memory of 

David John Hayes on the 3
rd

   anniversary of 

his death, by his family.  If you would like to have a loved one 

either remembered or honored with a donation of flowers 

please call Sue Dieter at 410-937-4035. 

 

 

 

     

     



CELEBRATIONS & CONGRATULATIONS!! 
 

Happy Birthday-80’s and over 

 August Martin  84 August 27 

 Bertha Mann  86 August 28 

 Charles Guerriero  83 August 29  

 Alfred Williamson 81 September 3 

 Ralph Denton  85 September 8 

 James Wilson  82 September 12 

 Gordon Smith  82 September 14 

 Francis McCluskey 90 September 15 

 Helen Pigg  87 September 16 

 Edward Roginski  91 September 22 

   

Happy Anniversary--25
th

, 50
th

 & over 50  

 Donald & Sandra  

 Shumway  50 August 27 

 John & Donna Ricks 53 August 31 

 Richard & Madeline  

 Stenger   55 September 1 

 Martin & Josephine Davis 55 September 2 

 Robert & Sharon Osborne 52 September 4 

 Brian & Colleen  

 Robinson  25 September 7 

 Daniel & Lillian  

 Henderson  25 September 7 

 Rufus & Katherine Petty 55 September 9 

 Walter & Nancy Novicki 52 September 14 

 Barry & Jacqueline  

 Hedrick   25 September 28 

   

If you do not want your name(s), and/or your age in the 

bulletin please notify Barbara, Ext. 22 

 

 
 

 

We would like to welcome to St. Mary’s 

Faith Community…Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. 

Gotzmann and family. 
 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP UPDATE 
 

Isaiah 58:7. “Share your bread with the hungry, shelter 

the oppressed and the homeless.”      

 

“Treasure” – August 21, 2016    

 Offertory – Envelopes                               $5,137.00 

Holy Day – Assumption of Mary                   550.00 

Catholic Schools – Parish Assessment          554.00 

Poor Box – BirthRight                                   156.31 

Mass Attendance                        499 

 

 The message of stewardship is that God’s gifts, 

shared, will always be enough.  Thank you for 

continuing to share your gifts with the parish, 

others and the Lord. Your generosity is deeply 

appreciated. 

 

 Please consider remembering St. Mary, 

Pylesville in your will.  Catholics of generations 

to come will thank you for your thoughtfulness 

and remember you in prayer. 

 

   

**Next Weekend: September 3
rd

 & September 4
th

                         

Weekly Offering:  - Provides a regular predictable source of 

funding so the Church can meet its practical responsibilities; 

cost of facilities, administration, worship, salaries/benefits, 

religious education subsidy, ministries, and miscellaneous 

expenses.  (We encourage all envelope users to please use 

your envelopes.  This will assist in decreasing the posting 

time.) 

 

Parish Building Fund:  An offering to help build our future 

building fund account and to assist with any major projects the 

parish may have but a capital campaign is not necessary and if 

a capital campaign is necessary to have a little nest egg to 

begin the project.   This “Special envelope” can be placed in 

the regular offertory collection along with your weekly 

offering envelope. 

 

Poor Box:  “Little Sisters of the Poor”:  The Little Sisters of 

the Poor have been serving the vulnerable aged in our 

Archdiocese without interruption since 1869.  They humbly 

beg to fill the gap between what is provided by the residents 

and/or government and truly what is needed for the residents 

to have the dignity they deserve.  
 

 

 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

 

FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION 
Registration forms have been sent to all families in the 

parish that have children between 4 and 14 in 

an email or through the parish website 

www.stmaryspylesville.org. Forms need to 

be printed, completed and either mailed or 

placed in the collection.  Mark the envelope 

CFF Registration.  Please return completed forms to the 

Parish Office.  If your family’s schedule changes and you 

need to change the day your elementary and middle school 

children attend that will be as simple as you letting Janet 

know.   

 

 

R.C.I.A.:  If you know someone who would like to become 

a Catholic or is looking for a new church, call Janet Young 

at 443-421-3240 to talk about it! We will begin RCIA again 

on September 10
th

 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

http://www.stmaryspylesville.org/


YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

Rachel Bittner - Youth Minister 

E-mail – nbittner@hotmail.com 

410-879-4015 ext. 23 
 

9
TH

 GRADE HIGH SCHOOL FAITH FORMATION 

We are still accepting registration forms for any students 

going into the 9
th

 grade.  Remember your student must be in 

Faith Formation one year prior to receiving the Sacrament of 

Confirmation.   Please contact Mrs. Rachel Bittner if you 

have any ?’s 

 

 

CONFIRMATION FOR 2017 

Registration forms were sent out to all eligible future 

Confirmation students.   We will have a Student/Parent 

Registration Meeting on Thursday Sept. 1 in the Youth 

Room @ 7 pm. 

 

PARISH ACTIVITIES 
 

SPECIAL THANK YOU!! 
Thank you to everyone that made a purchase from my bake 

sale on either Saturday, August 20
th

 or Sunday, August 21
st
.  

Because everyone was so generous I raised enough money 

over the weekend that I do not need to have a second bake 

sale to raise the funds for my Eagle Scout Project, the St. 

Francis Garden outside the youth room.  Thank you all 

VERY much!    Dominick Bushall 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

 FUNDRAISER NIGHT 
Come join us at the Jarrettsville 

Creamery at 1741 Jarrettsville Rd, on 

Tuesday, September 6
th

 from 5-9 p.m.  

Ten percent of all sales will be donated to the Knights of 

Columbus.  Come out and buy some food or ice cream to 

help out our Knights.   

 

DRESS DAY 
Just a quick note about Dress Day.  We 

had a small group that met on August 

10
th

, but we had quite a few dresses and 

pillow cases that had been completed at 

home.  More than 100 clothes pin dolls 

were created!!  A friend made 60 

flowered hair ties.  Some dresses will be sent to Kenya.  We 

will be sending some dresses to Dress a Girl Around the 

World.  Pillow cases were delivered to Upper Chesapeake 

and will go to Greater Baltimore Medical Center for the 

children. 

 

We plan to sew again on Wednesday, October 12
th

.  We now 

have a pattern to make boy’s shorts out of men’s T-shirts. 

Please join us even if you don’t sew.  There are lots of jobs 

for everyone!!  Or just come to visit and see what the St. 

Mary’s sewing factory looks like!!   

 

FLAG RETIREMENT CEREMONY 
 Boy Scout Troop 811 will do a Flag 

Retirement Ceremony on Sunday 

August 28
th

.  If you wish to donate a 

used or damaged U.S. Flag, please 

contact Norm Yost at 410-836-1977 or 

leave the flag in the parish office. 

 

 

ST. MARY’S 

LUNCHEON  BINGO 

TUESDAY,  SEPTEMBER  6, 2015 
Join in for a relaxing day of bingo and lunch.  

Doors open at 10:00 a.m. and the low price of 

$9.00 include admission, lunch and a regular 

bingo packet of 16 games, 3 cards to a sheet.  

For a small additional fee special games and extra bingo 

packets can be purchased.  The Menu for Sept. 6  is: 

 

Ham & Swiss Cheese Sub 

With Lettuce & Tomato 

Dill Pickle Spear 

Chips 

Ice Cream Sandwich 

   

Progressive Jackpot for Sept. 6, 2016 

is $125.00 in 56 numbers or less 

 

 

FALL FRIED CHICKEN DINNER 
 

Fall Fried Chicken Dinner 

September 10, 2016 

12 noon to 6:00 pm 

 

Stewards-Sign up: After all the 

Masses: 
 Time:    4 hrs at the most but 8 hrs would be great. 

Talent:  Volunteer for any of the many positions to be filled. 

Treasure: Buy a dinner ticket (it helps the cause). 
August 27 & 28– also raffle tickets &  

cake/candy boxes  

Sept. 3 & 4 – also raffle tickets & cake/candy boxes 

or call Barbara, Ext. 22 or email 

barbara_stmarys@yahoo.com  
 

 

Raffle Tickets: 
Raffle tickets are in the vestibule of the church and 

at the sign up table outside of church.  Please return 

as soon as possible.  Purchased tickets can be 

placed in the collection basket, mailed or returned 

to the office.                
     

 

 
Bake Shoppe: 

Cake and Candy Boxes will be given out the 

weekends of Aug. 27 & 28 and Sept. 3 & 4.  Also 

will be available for pick up at the Parish Office 

during office hrs-9:00am to 5:00pm.  Baked goods 

can be delivered Friday, Sept. 9
th

 or early Saturday, 

mailto:nbittner@hotmail.com


Sept. 10
th

. 

If possible, note on your box or attach a list of 

the ingredients. 

 

Craft Shoppe : 
Items can be dropped off at the Parish Office 

between 9:00am to 5:00pm or call to make other 

arrangements. 

  

White Elephant: 
Hold items until Tuesday, Sept. 6

th
.   Storage space 

is limited.  

 Slightly used items are preferred.   

Items that will fit in a car. 

Must come to the parish office; room will be 

locked. 

Office hours—9:00am to 5:00pm or call to make 

other arrangements. 

 

 

Craft/Flea Market Space: 
15 X 15 Space---$15.00 

Must sign contract and receive information sheet 

call Barbara, Ext. 22 

 

 

RELIGIOUS ARTICLES NEEDED! 

 

The Health Care Ministry is 

collecting RELIGIOUS ARTICLES 

to make available in our Religious 

Shop at the chicken dinner. 

 

Pictures, Bibles, rosaries, medals, prayer books, crucifix, etc. 

Please leave them in the back of church marked 

Health Care.  We’ll be sure they get a good home. 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AT ST. MARY’S 
 

Wednesday, August 31, 2016 

7:00 p.m. ……………………………………Cont. Music 

 

Thursday, September 1, 2016 

7:00 p.m. ………………..Confirmation Registration Mtg. 

 

Saturday, September 3, 2016 

………………………………..Casserole Pans Distributed 

………………………………….Sign Up Chicken Dinner 

…………………………………….Cake & Candy Boxes 

 

Sunday, September 4, 2016 

………………………………..Casserole Pans Distributed 

………………………………….Sign Up Chicken Dinner 

……………………………………Cake & Candy Boxes 
 

 

 

 

MEN OF ST. MARY'S PARISH 
Start your weekend off right.  Come to 

the Man-Hour for fellowship in the 

Presence of the Lord. We meet in the 

Church from 6 to 7 am nearly every 

Saturday morning.  On the first 

Saturday of each month, we meet for breakfast.  We talk on 

whatever topic moves us, and we pray for one another.   

Participate as much or as little as you care to. 

Points of contact: 

Jeff Kline:  jnlkline@zoominternet.net 

Lee Surkin: valleefarm@zoominternet.net  

Deacon Gary Dumer:gdumer@dhblawyers.com 

 

 

FALL PILGRIMAGE BUS TRIP 
The Knights of Columbus will be 

having a Fall Pilgrimage to 

Emmitsburg, MD on October 7
th

.  

We will visit the National Shrine 

of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton for a 

tour and Mass in the morning. 

We will then have a buffet 

lunch at Mountain Gate Family Restaurant and finally 

will end the day at Mount St. Mary’s National Shrine 

Grotto of our Lady of Lourdes. The cost of the trip will be 

$60.00 per person which includes gratuity for the bus driver, 

donations to locations, lunch, and snacks for the ride. Seats 

are limited; there are 15  seats currently available. A deposit 

of $30.00 per person is required to hold the seat and the 

balance is due by September 1
st
, or full payment can be 

made when reserving the seat. Payments can be made by 

placing money, names, address, and phone number in an 

envelope and mark Knights of Columbus Bus Trip; make 

checks payable to Knights of Columbus, it can then be 

dropped off at the parish office or dropped in the collection. 

Please contact John McCarty at 443-928-2107 or 

1096cop1@comcast.net for seat availability and any 

questions. 

 

 

MARCH FOR LIFE  

FRIDAY, JANUARY 27, 2017 
We are praying for beautiful, unseasonably warm weather in 

January, when we can make our voices heard to the Supreme 

Court against their Roe v.Wade decision.  Join those of us 

from St. Mary’s as we attend the Youth Rally and mass at 

the Verizon Center and then join the March. 

 

We are working with 2 deadlines.  We need an approximate 

headcount by Friday, September 30
th

 to reserve our FREE 

tickets for the Youth Rally.  Train tickets will need to be 

paid by Friday, December 9
th

 to Barbara in the office, and 

cost $10 round trip from Edgewood to Union Station.  If you 

reserve a ticket for the rally, but do not pay for your train 

ticket, your spot will be forfeited.  To reserve your spot, 

please email Christine Bowers at 

DuckBookLady@hughes.net or cal or text 410-937-8705. 
 

mailto:jnlkline@zoominternet.net
mailto:valleefarm@zoominternet.net
mailto:gdumer@dhblawyers.com
mailto:1096cop1@comcast.net
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